
 

 

SAC Meeting 

3:53- 4:18 

Osceola Magnet School 

Feb. 8, 2022 

Attendance: Chad Bacon, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Dawn Wagner, Jennifer Mooney, and Brandon White. Guest- 
Natalie Ern.  

Approval of Minutes:  A motion was made by to approve January’s minutes by Dawn Wagner and was seconded by 
Jessica D’Elia. The minutes were unanimously approved. 

Budget:  Our district SAC balance is $4,185.34, and we have $11,910.93 in our Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support 
account. Our fundraising account has a $5,000 balance.  

SIP Mid-year review- Dr. Bacon reviewed our CIPSUS plan.  Everything is moving according to plan with few alterations. 
Goal 1- school culture was addressed with a staff survey to gain a deeper understanding of administration and our sense 
of belonging.  They have addressed some areas of concerns with a buy-in on Professional Development, and monthly 
faculty meetings.  He will give another survey before the end of the year to check the pulse of the staff.  Goal 2-
addressed our Math scores for our lower quartile. Through Math RTI, a PD on “Thinking Classrooms” and 
implementation of their methods, and using “Go Math” curriculum with “Think Math” pedagogy, we are currently way 
above our goal of 63 %, at 76%. Goal 3- Our focus on our theme of Math/ engineering is being further supported with 
RTI enrichment in 5th grade in science, with reviewing prior knowledge and front-loading new content. We are also 
addressing 3rd, 4th,and 5th grade math achievement, and are showing that we are coming in a point above the district 
goal of 76% currently.  

PTA Report: Jessica Massagee is out sick and isn’t here to give the report today.  

Principal’s Report:  We will have an On-site Planetarium and a “Science Fair” on 4/13.  It is sponsored by the Museum of 
Arts and Sciences in Volusia.  Grandparents Day has been moved to Mar. 4th. The format has been modified to shorten 
the duration and to not interfere as much with classroom instruction.  The event will involve a half hour outside for a 
performance and a half hour in the grandchild’s classroom.  The covid spike has flattened and the mask requirement has 
been dropped for staff and visitors. Our unit assessments are indicating  strong results on the FSA this year.  We are 
feeling confident we are in-line to earn an A grade this school year.  

Meeting was adjourned at 4:18  pm.  

 


